
Dear FCC, 

We are submitting test reports ARUB65-U1 & ARUB65-U3, which include test 
data for FCC ID: Q9DMSR4000, to demonstrate compliance of FCC ID: 
Q9DMSR4000DFS, with the requirements for DTS band and 4.9GHz band.   

The data for FCC ID: Q9DMSR4000, is considered to be representative of 
Q9DMSR4000DFS, as the two devices are electrically identical and any 
firmware differences between the two would not affect the parameters and 
results reported.   

These are the differences between Q9DMSR4000 and Q9DMSR4000DFS: 

Q9DMSR4000 only enable Non DFS band, while Q9DMSR4000DFS will 
enable both Non DFS band and DFS band. 

Best Regards 

Greg Rocha 
Senior Director of Engineering and Operations 
Aruba Networks, Inc 
03/24/2014 




